
P U B L I C  N O T I C E
Notice of Availability of DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL 
IMPACT REPORT/ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 

and ANNOUNCEMENT of a VIRTUAL PUBLIC HEARING
(Study Results Available)

Limekiln Creek Bridge Replacement Project

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD VIRTUAL PUBLIC HEARING

Comments will be accepted from
December 22 to February 5, 2024.

   Date: Wednesday, January 17, 2024
  Time: 5:30pm to 7:00pm
Where: The virtual public hearing
             can be accessed online at:

If there are no major comments, 
Caltrans will proceed with the 
project’s design.

WHAT IS BEING PLANNED?

WHERE YOU COME IN?

CONTACT

SPECIAL ACCOMMODATIONS

WHAT’S AVAILABLE?

WHY THIS PUBLIC NOTICE? 

The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes to replace the Limekiln Creek Bridge in Limekiln 
State Park, near the community of Lucia, located on State Route 1 in Monterey County. Build alternatives under 
consideration include two two-span replacement bridges west of the existing bridge.

Have the potential impacts been addressed? Do you have information that should be included? Your comments will 
be part of the public record. If you wish to make a comment, you may submit your written comments by U.S. mail or 
email no later than February 5, 2024, to Caltrans, Attention: Matt Fowler, Department of Transportation, 50 Higuera 
Street, San Luis Obispo, California 93401, or by email to matt.c.fowler@dot.ca.gov

For more information about this project or the meeting, please contact Matt Fowler, Senior Environmental Planner, at 
805-779-0793 or by email at matt.c.fowler@dot.ca.gov. For all other state highway matters in the area, please contact 
the District 5 Public Information Office at info-d5@dot.ca.gov or by phone at 805-549-3138.

Under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, individuals who require accommodation (American Sign Language 
Interpreter, accessible seating, documents in alternative formats, etc.) are requested to contact the Caltrans District 5 
Public Information Office at info-d5@dot.ca.gov or by phone at 805-549-3138. Telecommunication Devices for the 
Deaf (TDD) users may contact the California Relay Service line at 1-800-735-2929, Voice Line at 1-800-735-2922, or 
contact the California Relay Service Teletype Voice Line by dialing 711.

The Draft Environmental Impact Report/Environmental Assessment and other project information are available for 
review and copying at:

• Caltrans District Office, 50 Higuera Street, San Luis Obispo, California 93401, on weekdays from 8:00 a.m. 
to 5:00 p.m.

• Online at the Caltrans District 5 website at: 
https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-5/district-5-current-projects/05-1f510

Caltrans has studied the effects this project may have on the environment. Our studies show the project will 
significantly affect the quality of the environment. The report that explains why is called an Environmental Impact 
Report/Environmental Assessment. This notice is to inform you of the completion of the Draft Environmental Impact 
Report/Environmental Assessment and of its availability for you to read and comment on. A virtual public hearing will 
be held to give you an opportunity to talk about certain design features of the project with Caltrans’ staff before the 
final design is selected.

 






               
























